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A Message from Our Leadership

Dear Supporters and Friends,  

Our 2022 fiscal year (July 1, 2021 - June 30, 2022) was, as with the previous year, 
significantly affected by the pandemic. During the first half of the year, we had to 
operate under strict safety protocols as required by our local health department 
and CDC guidelines. Measures included: continued mask-wearing during indoor 
activities; social distancing; frequent handwashing; disinfection of program 
areas; and more. We also had to limit the number of youth we were able to serve, 
which was especially difficult, as many more families were looking to enroll their 
children.  

Late in the fall of 2021, based on CDC guidance and following the Lawrence 
Public Schools’ protocols, we were finally able to relax some of the safety 
procedures and return to more normal operations. Doing so significantly boosted 
our daily attendance, which quickly grew from the previous average of 200 youth 
attending daily to approximately 350. We met this increasing membership with 
some setbacks. During the holiday season, many of our members – as well as our 
staff – contracted the virus, which hampered the Club’s progress in returning to 
normal. Late winter into early spring, we finally reached a positive turning point, 
and the pandemic’s impact became less noticeable.   

Throughout the year, we continued to run a wide range of enrichment programs 
in our three main focus areas: academic success; healthy lifestyles; and character 
and leadership development. We met our members’ day-to-day needs as well by 
providing daily dinner, and during the summer program, breakfast and lunch.  
In spite of the year’s challenges, we are proud of our ability to maneuver through 
these obstacles with creativity, resiliency, and adaptability. We never lost sight of 
our youths’ essential needs. The Club couldn’t have done it without its dedicated 
staff and Board of Directors, and we are forever thankful for their hard work and 
commitment during this difficult time. 

We are also indebted to all of our supporters. Without your help, we would 
have not been able to make it through this difficult year. Many of you saw and 
understood the challenges and stepped in to provide additional help. The Club 
was also able to tap into funds tied to federal and state recovery initiatives. All of 
these supports helped us weather the storm. This last year proved that the sum is 
stronger than the parts: together we can persevere even under the most difficult 
circumstances. With your continued support, we are confident that our Club will 
remain the guiding light for thousands of Lawrence youths.  

Gratefully, 

Markus Fischer			   Gustavo Resendiz
Executive Director		  President

Our Mission

Our mission is to enable all young 
people of Greater Lawrence, 
especially those who need us most, 
to reach their full potential as 
productive, caring, responsible 
citizens.

Member Profile

  202/22 Membership                907
  Boys                             	             566                          
  Girls                                           341

  Average Daily Attendance      204

  6 to 9 year-olds        	             193     
  10 to 12 year-olds                    310     	
  13 to 19 year-olds                    404
  
  Hispanic                                  90%
  Multiracial                                2%
  Caucasian                                 4%
  African-American                   3% 
  Asian			              1% 
 
  63% single parent homes 
  95% subsidized lunch program
              



The Boys & Girls Club of Lawrence has a 130-year history of delivering a range of innovative programs and 
activities for some of the poorest children in the Commonwealth. The club continually refines and enhances 
offerings that inspire youth members to pursue academic success, make healthy choices, and become leaders 
of integrity and character. 

Our Commitment: Paving a Better Path for Youth

 

In the previous year, our members faced hardships as 
they transitioned into a remote learning environment. 
This year, our Education Center Staff focused heavily 
on educational programming and getting our member’s 
grades back on track. Our youth were immersed into 
new reading programs, STEM activities, and Think 
Ahead Thursdays. Another significant focus was getting 
our male basketball team members motivated and 
interested in either college or trade school. Through 
discussions and lectures with professionals, the effects of 
this program are proving to be successful. Our goal is to 
help Club kids become the best versions of themselves.

At the beginning of the year, the Club followed Covid-19 
guidelines of social distancing and mask-wearing. 
However, as time progressed, our members were allowed 
more freedom to engage and participate in healthy and 
safe activities. The kids participated in dance, sports 
teams, and swimming throughout the year. During the 
summer, they played in the gym, got some cardio in the 
gamesroom, and tackle new adventures with the running 
club. On top of the physical activities, they enjoyed 
healthy and balanced snacks and meals.

      Academic Success

       Healthy Lifestyles

The Club prides itself on character, leadership, and 
overall growth. Staff vow to be great mentors to our 
youth by being attentive and aiding them in any way. 
This year, our Youth of the Year, Faith Omosefe, is an 
excellent example of how our staff is impacting their 
lives. Faith has won every competition thus far and will 
compete in the National Tournament this October. Our 
staff also tackled topics plaguing today’s youth, such as 
drugs and alcohol, sex education, life after high school, 
and money management.

Character and Leadership



Looking Back at Our Year
(1)  Our BGCL Dance Academy and Director of Dance, Kathy C., put together 
a showcase highlighting Hispanic Heritage that included speakers, dance, 
songs, and amazing costumes!
 
(2) Our volunteer coordinator, Suzanne F., brought in a therapy dog named 
Mikey for our members! The kids love Mikey and enjoy cuddling, reading, 
and spending time with him. 
 
(3) Our Education Director, Karen K., along with volunteer Patty B., put 
together this fantastic program that teaches our members about financial 
responsibility, entrepreneurship, and teamwork.
 
(4)The kids were introduced to Oobleck.  Along with some volunteers from 
the Brooks School, our members learned how to create this substance and 
the scientific facts behind it. 
 
(5) On International Girl Day, our Girl Lab friends celebrated Girls Day for the 
first time since the pandemic and the girls had a blast! They learned how to 
create a rocket lander using marshmallows.
 
(6) This Black History Month, our Arts & Crafts Instructor, Sandy T., blended 
art and history. Covering prominent black historical figures, she and the kids 
painted murals, canvases, and learned facts about each person.
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(7) Faith Omosefe was awarded as the Club’s Youth of 
The Year and has since gone on to compete and win 
the state and regional titles. She will be competing for 
the National title in October. 

(8) Construction workers who helped build the 
current Club building did a program where they 
taught the kids about land surveying and brought 
them outside for some hands on experience. 

(9) Our members were challenged to see who could 
read 25 books in a month alongside a few volunteers 
from The Brooks School. 

(10) Along with kids from other local Clubs, our 
members enjoyed a STEM activity filled day at the 
local Thermo Fischer office! They learned how to use 
light and lasers. 
 
(11) Two teachers from the Lawrence Technical 
School hosted a barbering and cosmetology trades 
program for our middle school aged members.

(12) Greater Lawrence Technical School came to the 
Club and presented on video game creation. They 
also assisted our members in creating their own 
video games.

(13) This summer was a hot one and our kids stayed 
cool with fun and memorable trips to the beach.
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Board of Directors

Natasha Ballou
John Brockelman
Thomas Burkardt
Thomas Costello
James D’Angelo
William P. DeLuca III
Michael B. Feinman Esq.
MaryBeth Finn
David Gilkie
Ronald Hill
Holly Jenkins 
Seth Kipp
Linda Kistler
Kevin McGovern
Gail McNaughton
Victor J. Mill III
James W. Pannos
Gustavo Resendiz
Arthur Richter
William Shaheen
Sam Sullivan
Mark Torrisi
Charles Wolf Jr.
Larry Yameen
Juan Yepez 
Rosanna Zingales-Lopez

Emeritus Board

Timothy S. Rock

Rosanna Zingales-Lopez 
Richard Maher
Cathy MacGilvray 
Tony Mazzariello
Heather McSween
Eric Monzon
Clara Morel 
Mike W. Morris, Jr.
Ann Mosby
Daniel J. Murphy III
Laura Napiorkowski
Miguel Nieves
Alexander Ortiz
Isis Ortiz
Gisselle Perez
Mike Petinge
David Polanco
Gustavo Resendiz
Amy Salant
Peter Shaheen

Advisory Council

Kara Adams
Maria Avilas
Natasha Ballou
Janet Benvenuti
Michele Bernier
Ben Bernier
Traci Bodette
Robert Boley
Robert Burke
Shanna Cahalane
Therese Chahine
Michael Charland
Peter Coe
Bradley Cohen 
Anna Maria Cortner
Stephen Cortner
Matthew D’Agati 
Stephen Daly
Dave Erwin 
Barbara Finck 
Rhonda Fogle
Dianne Gabriel
Joseph P. Giordano D.M.D.
Stephen Gruenberg
Stephen Harrington
Mary Beth Haut 
Eileen Holzman 
Lauren Husson
Holly Jenkins
Michellana Jester
Paul Johnson
Laura Jordan
Tom Jordan
Seth Kipp
Linda H. Kistler
Peter Lafond

Evan Silverio
Jeffrey Soltes
Shannon Spiliotis
Charlie Sposato
Catherine Stecher
Scott Stetcher
Sam Sullivan 
Tatiana Tompkins 
Brenda Torromeo
Alfred Torrisi
Diane Tower
Joseph J. Wadland Esq.
Juan Yepez
Teresa Zingales

Leadership



Auction  
Committee
Timra Carlson
Chrissy Chaban
Frank Cieri
Penny Cieri 
Kathleen Connors
Tom Costello 
Mary Desrosiers 
Michael B. Feinman Esq. 
Louise MacMillan 
Molly Manuel 
Cheryl Marcus
Ruth Marrion 
Gail McNaughton
Cindy Parnagian 
Jerry Piccirillo
Kary Robertson
Renee Robertson
Michael Rosen 
Juan Yepez

Club Blue
Therese Chahine
Kristen DeLuca  
Molly Manuel
Kiara Pichardo
David Polanco
Cecilia Reyes

Development  
Committee
Natasha Ballou
Stephen Harrington
Miguel Nieves
Michael Petinge
Juan Yepez
Rosanna Zingales-Lopez

Executive  
Committee
Natasha Ballou
William DeLuca, III
Linda Kistler
Kevin McGovern 
Gustavo Resendiz
William Shaheen
Larry Yameen
Juan Yepez

Facilities 
Committee 
James D’Angelo
Alberto Nunez
Arthur Richter
Juan Yepez

Finance 
Committee
Michael Charland 
Daniel J. Murphy III 
William Shaheen 
Clyde Sylvia
Chuck Wolf
Larry Yameen

Golf  
Committee
Paul Bologna
Jennifer Bride 
Alex Chaban
Mark Coleman 
Kurt Connelly
Dean Jarry
James Lacourse
Scott Proulx
Timothy Rock
Jim Williams
Larry Yameen

Investment 
Committee 
Michael Charland
Philip Dever
Michael Nahill
William Shaheen
Clyde Sylvia

Safety 
Committee
David Gilkie 
Seth Kipp
Gustavo Resendiz

Scholarship 
Committee 
Thomas Barenboim 
Maz DeLuca
Dan Halloran 
Laura Jordan
Tom Jordan
Victor J. Mill III
Anne Murphy
Daniel J. Murphy III
Richard Murphy



Salaries, Benefits

Facilities

Fundraising

Program Expenses

Depreciation

STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL POSITION

ASSETS

Real Estate & Equipment, Net		         $      5,646,778
Cash and Cash Equivalents                                       1,855,777
Investments				                   2,625,735
Unconditional Promises to Give			     453,782
Accounts Receivable			                     133,720
Prepaid Expenses			                       26,490
		                
Total Assets				           $ 10,742,282

LIABILITIES & NET ASSETS 

Net Assets - Unrestricted                           	        $     8,273,207             
Net Assets - Temporarily Restricted                        1,436,630
Net Assets - Permanently Restricted                          631,562
Accrued Expenses and Other Liabilities		     397,576
Accounts Payable				           3,307

Total Liabilities & Net Assets                           $  10,742,282

STATEMENT OF ACTIVITIES

REVENUE

Contributions and Bequests                              $       1,054,833
Grants 		               		                                   776,188
Special Events  					         551,642
Net Assets Released from Restriction		      231,902
Program Service Fees				        167,283
In-Kind Contributions				          84,238
Rental Income					         101,827
Other Sources			                                      99,409
United Way 					           55,834 
		      
Total Revenue 			                      $      3,123,156

EXPENSES

Salaries & Benefits                                             $        1,822,619
Program					         823,111
Depreciation					         236,010
Fundraising					         197,526
Facilities		                                                 120,138
		                                                 
Total Expenses                                                $      3,199,404

Increase In Restricted Assets                         $         100,730

Increase in Net Assets                                    $           24,482

Audited financials for the fiscal 
year ending June 30, 2019 are 
available upon request.

Individual Contributions

Corporate Giving

Foundation & Grants

Program Contract Income

Special Events

United Way

Other Sources

Grants

Program Fees

Contributions & 
Bequests

In-Kind
Contributions

Special 
Events

Rental 
Income

United 
Way
& Other

Salaries & 
Benefits

Facilities

Fundraising

Program 
Expenses

Depreciation

Revenue

Expenses



The Andover Companies
Asahi America, Inc.
Atcom
Natasha and Daniel Ballou
Douglas and Diana Berthiaume
Stephen Boucher and  
   Marybeth McInnis
Daniel and Judith Bourque
Peter and Peggy Bramanti
John and Theresa Brockelman
Thomas M. Burkardt Family
Bob & Kathy Burke
Dermod and Claire Cavanaugh
Andrew and Chrissy Chaban
Michael and Aya Charland
Jack and Ann Clancy
Thomas Costello and Kary Robertson
Charles and Elizabeth Daher
Roger and Mary Damphousse
Jim D’Angelo-D’Angelo  
    Engineering & Development
Arthur and Julie Daniels
William P. and Marion DeLuca
Kathleen M. DeLuca/ 
    Bank of New England 
Bob and Lisa Drew
Steve and Linda Early
Enterprise Bank
Bryan Fazio
Joan Feeley
Michael B. Feinman Esq.
Ross and Kathleen Fenton
Paul and MaryBeth Finn
Markus Fischer and Raquel Nova
Joanne Fournier
The Gable Family Foundation
Mark and Jill Garvin
David Gilkie and Lynn Bailey
Mary Gill
Stephen and Elizabeth Gruenberg
Joseph Scott and  
    Maureen Halloran Esq.
Thomas and Kathleen Harkins
Kevin and Kimberlee Harron

Ronald and Janis Hill
Hiram Francis Mills Trust
Cliff and Jane Howe
Jackson Lumber Co., Inc.
Ted and Holly Jenkins
Tom and Laura Jordan
Steven and Robin Kahan
Stephen and Sonya Kelley
Seth Kipp and Sarah Vivenzio Kipp
James and Linda Kistler
Antonio and Maureen Lopez
Louise P. and John H. MacMillan IV
Thomas and Suzanne Manzi
John and Patricia McGarry
Kevin and Tracy McGovern
Tom and Gail McNaughton
Victor J. Mill III
William and Robin Miller
Brian and Cynthia Mitchell
Eric Monzon
David and Judith Morton
Gerald and Lyn Mulligan
Daniel J. Murphy III
Robert and Nancy Norbedo
Northmark Bank
Joseph and Joan O’Brien
Laurence Palmisano
James and Mary Pannos
The Party Connection, Inc.
William and Nanci Perocchi
Peter Quinlan
Eugene and Judith Reilly
Gustavo and Mary Resendiz
Arthur and Ana Richter
Michael Rosen
James and Eileen Rullo
Timothy and Anne Marie Samway
Bill and Susan Schwarz
Fred P. Shaheen
Peter and Margaret Shaheen
Shaheen, Pallone, & Associates
Robert and Linda Sheehan
Thomas Sheehan
Charles and Ann Smith

Stephen E. and Patricia Stapinski
Clyde and Jan Sylvia
Frank and Kathleen Terranova
Torromeo Industries, Inc.
Paul and Diane Tower
Tripoli Bakery & Pizza
Unitex/Med-Apparel Services
Joseph and Donna Wadland
The Waldo Trust
Michael and Diane Walker
Mr. Robert E. Webster
Roberta Wilson
Winn Companies
Charles and Elizabeth Wolf
Richard and Linda Wolk
Team Zingales

The 1891 Club recognizes donors who have given unrestricted and renewable gifts of $1,000 
or more, which supports the operating budget. To learn more about becoming an 1891 Club 
member, contact Paul Grand Pre, Chief Development Officer, at pgrandpre@lawrencebgc.com.

The 1891 Club



We are grateful to the following individuals, corporations and foundations for their support of our Annual Fund.

Artemas W. Stearns Trust
Atkinson Country Club
Bank of America Charitable       
Foundation
Ray and Janet Benvenuti
Douglas and Diana Berthiaume
Best Buy Foundation
Comcast Foundation
Thomas Costello and Kary 
Robertson
Bob and Lisa Drew
Essex County Community            
     Foundation
Wendy Estrella, Esquire
Paul and MaryBeth Finn
Helen G. Hauben Foundation 
Ronald and Janis Hill
Hurston Family  
    Foundation, Inc.
Insurance Industry  
       Charitable    Foundation
Jackson Lumber Co., Inc.
Tom and Laura Jordan
Josephine G. Russell Trust
Massachusetts Department of       
    Conservation and Recreation
Dean and Pamela Newport
Frank Reed & Margaret Jane          
      Peters Memorial Fund
Eugene and Judith Reilly
Rosalyn K. Wood Charitable         
     Lead Annuity Trust
Sakowich Foundation
Thermo Fisher Scientific
United Way of Massachusetts 
Bay and Merrimack Valley
The Waldo Trust
West Parish Church
Luis and Gisela Yepez

$10,000+
Boston Red Sox Foundation
Stephen Boucher and  
     Marybeth McInnis

Patrick Bowler and Eileen MacElroy
Boys & Girls Clubs of America
John and Theresa Brockelman
Dermod and Claire Cavanaugh
Andrew and Chrissy Chaban
Cornelius A & Muriel P Wood TUA, 
Bank of America, N.A. Trust
Joe and Mildre Errico
Foundation M
Lauren and Emil Frei
French Foundation
Horne Family Charitable  
     Foundation Inc.
Cliff and Jane Howe
The Long Family Charitable Foundation
Dan and Allison Matlack
Kevin and Tracy McGovern
Tom and Gail McNaughton
Gerald and Lyn Mulligan
Proscape Landscaping
Gail Richmond
Renee Robertson and David Graham
The Rogers Family Foundation
James and Eileen Rullo
The Saab Family Foundation
Geoff and Amy Schembechler
Justin and Adrienne Segalini
Richard and Stephanie Sipley
State Street Foundation
Joseph and Donna Wadland
Bill and Denise Wall 

$7,500+
Channel Building Co., Inc.
Kathleen Connors
Nicholas Daher
Fiesta Shows
Move the World Foundation
Daniel J. Murphy III
Charles and Ann Smith
Brendan and Caitlin Welteroth
Roberta Wilson
Juan and Yarisie Yepez

$300,000+
New Balance Foundation
 
$100,000+
DCU for Kids
Kathleen M. DeLuca/ 
     Bank of New England
Gem Group
Kohl’s Cares

$50,000+
Amelia Peabody Foundation
Boys and Girls Club  
    Massachusetts Alliance
Bulens Family Foundation
Thomas M. Burkardt Family
John and Robin Butler
The DeLuca Family
Demoulas Foundation
Victor J. Mill III
New Balance Foundation
Wellington Foundation

$25,000+
Abbot & Dorothy H. Stevens 
Foundation
Robert Ansin
Cedars
City of Lawrence
Cummings Foundation
William P. and Marion DeLuca
Joseph and Samantha Faro/ 
     Tuscan Brands
The Gable Family Foundation
George P. Bishop Foundation
James and Linda Kistler
Louise P. and John H.  
    MacMillan IV
NiSource Charitable Foundation
Raytheon Technologies
Yawkey Foundation

$15,000+
The Andover Companies

The Annual Fund



$5,000+
Natasha and Daniel Ballou
Robert Birmingham
Michael and Jo-Anne Bourque
Brooks Properties
Catania-Spagna Corporation
Michael and Aya Charland
Charles G. Pringle Foundation
Frank and Penny Cieri
Constellation Brands
Kevin P. Costello
Kim Daher and Dennis Millman
Jim D’Angelo-D’Angelo Engineering & 
Development
Eversource Energy Foundation
Exchange Club of Lawrence
Anne Ferguson and Peter Drench
Filippo Berio Brand
Joe and Eva Flaherty
Founders Brewing Co.
Mark and Jill Garvin
John and Sarah Giles
Google, Inc.
Gary and Kay Halloran
Jim and Cindy Hawse
Hermann Weinberger Family Fund
Highland Street Foundation
Patrick and Carole Hughes
Paul and Breegan Johnson
Larry and Genevieve Keene
Peter and Jean Lemay
Louis S. Cox Trust u/w, Bank of 
America, Trustee
Lou and Joanne Luciano
Kyla and Tim McGuire
Mikes Hard Lemonade
William and Robin Miller
Brian and Cynthia Mitchell
Anne Murphy
Steve and Gina Murray
Douglas and Maureen Naffah
Naffah & Company, PC.
Neuco, Inc.
Joe Osbaldeston and Peggy Patenaude
Laurence Palmisano
James and Mary Pannos
People’s United Bank
William and Nanci Perocchi
David Perreault and Heidi Nakajima
Phillips Academy
Prologis
Reading Cooperative Bank
Gustavo and Mary Resendiz
Arthur and Ana Richter
Richard and Karen Ruge
The Savings Bank Charitable 
Foundation, Inc.
Sheehan Family Companies
Evan and Cary Silverio
Julia and Jose Silverio

TD Charitable Foundation
The Clubhouse Network
Tito’s Handmade Vodka
USA Swimming Foundation
Verizon Foundation
Richard and Linda Wolk
Fergal and Ellen Woods
Anita and James Worden

$2,500+
Abel Womack Corporate Headquarters
The Agnes M. Lindsay Trust
Stephen and Debbie Aleksa
Paul and Stella Ames
Arbella Charitable Foundation
Asahi America, Inc.
J. Mark and Cindy Barry
John and Mandy Belko
Bimbo Bakeries USA
Biogen Idec
Blue Cross/ Blue Shield
Peter and Peggy Bramanti
Cafua Management
Catherine McCarthy  
     Memorial Trust Fund
The Charlotte Home
Bob Cipro and Barbara Grasso
Mark and Christy Clinard
Coca Cola Bottling Company
Steven Earl and Laura Coleman
Matt and Joann Conlon
Ana Cruz
Charles and Ana Daher
Charles and Elizabeth Daher
Phil and Ann Dever
Chuck and Erin Digrande
Joseph B. Doherty
The Richard K. and Nancy L. Donahue 
Charitable Foundation
Donna and Ted Dyer
Eastern Bank Foundation
Enterprise Bank
Bryan Fazio
Santiago Fernandez
Fifco USA
Franklin Foster
Joanne Fournier
Fred C. Church Insurance
Gateways Into Health
Dan and Dawn Gillette
Steven and Tracy Goodman
Harpoon
Rich and Heather Hart
Heineken
Hiram Francis Mills Trust
Jeanne D’Arc
Ted and Holly Jenkins
John Hancock Financial Services, Inc.
Steve and Cheryl Jonas

Stephen and Sonya Kelley
Pat Kelly - Jennifer Doebler  
    Family Foundation
Key Polymer
Kenneth and Karin Keyser
Seth Kipp and Sarah Vivenzio Kipp
Eric Latsey
Leed Family - Royal Jewelers
Joe and Judie Levis
Liberty Mutual
R. David and Martha Lindsay
Lowell Five Cent Savings Bank
Mark Development
Ruth Marrion
Stephen Martin
McCormick & Co.
David J. McGrath



Jay and Martha McQuaide
Paul and Lillian Miller
MKS Instruments, Inc.
MolsonCoors
Harold Morse and Christine Lewis Morse
David and Judith Morton
Dick and Carolyn Mottolo
New Belgium Brewing
Ninety Nine Restaurant
Robert and Nancy Norbedo
Alberto and Damarys Nunez
Tim and Laura O’Brien
Dr. Alexander Ortiz
Kevin and Michelle Ouellette
Gary and Micheline Pelletier
Pentucket Bank
Pepperidge Farm
Gisselle Perez
Vic and Veronica Pierni
Polar Beverages
Ann Marie Rhodes
Jim and Sylvia Robertson
Lauren Robertson
Michael Rosen
Rotary Club of Andover
Salem Five Bank
Bill and Susan Schwarz
The Shack Family
Shaheen, Pallone, & Associates
Sierra Nevada Brewing Co.
Lorna Skrivanos
Butch and Susanna Smith
Rick and Stephanie Smith
Socratic Inc
Sparkling Ice
St. John’s Preparatory School
Alfred J. Torrisi
Mark and Sheila Torrisi
Paul and Diane Tower
Unitex/Med-Apparel Services
Michael and Diane Walker
Andrew and Christine Weiner

$1,000+
Jennifer Aldworth
Atcom
Cynthia Aziz
Todd and Leigh Berberian
John and Traci Bodette
Body Armor
Maura Bolduc
Paul Bologna
Daniel and Judith Bourque
Daniel and Stephanie Bryant
Patrick and Gia Buckley
Bulger Animal Hospital
Bob & Kathy Burke
Kevin Burnell
Gary and Emma Campbell
Geoffrey Card and Mindy Haber

Donna Charbonneau
Jack and Ann Clancy
Dana Cohen
Susan Cooley
Billly Cornelius and Bernadine Marcin
George Curtis and Deanna Yameen
D R Lemieux Builders
Matthew and Eileen D’Agati
Roger and Mary Damphousse
Arthur and Julie Daniels
Ron and Candy Dann
Socrates De La Cruz Esq.
John and Maureen Denison
Stephen and Diane Derby
Gilles Desrosiers
Dick’s Sporting Goods Foundation
Charles and Sophie Digrande
Susan Dufresne
Daniel and Patricia Dunn
E.J. Callahan Associates
Steve and Linda Early
EBSCo Industries
Edgewood
Enterprise Bank
Fallon Community Health Plan
Joan Feeley
Michael B. Feinman Esq.
Ross and Kathleen Fenton
Barry and Amy Finegold
Markus Fischer and Raquel Nova
Steve Flood
Mark Gilbert
David Gilkie and Lynn Bailey
Mary Gill
Melissa Gonzalez-Sweeney
Richard and Paula Graham
Stephen and Elizabeth Gruenberg
Joseph Scott and Maureen Halloran Esq.
Kevin Hansberry
Hanscom FCU Charitable Foundation
Thomas and Kathleen Harkins
Kevin and Kimberlee Harron
Frank and Wynetta Hausner
Hayes Tavern
Rebecca Healy
Stephen and Suzanne Ingram
Peter Issenberg
Gary Jaffarian
Johnson O’Hare Co.
Steven and Robin Kahan
Kenneth Kalil
Kiwanis Club of Greater Lawrence
Alexander and Maureen Kravchuk
Kunkel Family Fund
The Lafond Family
Lagunitas
Catherine Lanteri
Peter Latsey
Brian and Mitzi Lawlor
Antonio and Maureen Lopez

Mark Lynch
Marie and Robert MacCormack
Richard and Jane Maher
Paul and Lisa Maiuri
John and Anne Manteiga
Molly Manuel
Thomas and Suzanne Manzi
Craig Martin
William McCarron
John and Patricia McGarry
Michael McManamon
Rick and Dayna Meissner
Bob Milstone
Travis and Becca Minor
Eric Monzon
Robin Morgasen
Sean and Marie Moriarty
Michael and Mary Joan Morris
Morris, Rossi & Hayes
Steve Morrison & John Spagnuolo
Ann Mosby
Paul and Bethany Nasser
Eugenia and Ed Nicholas
Northern Essex Community College
Northmark Bank
Radhames and Alexandra Nova
Joseph and Joan O’Brien
Mary Alice O’Dowd
Oil Dry
Old Navy
Pabst Brewing Company
Pannos Marketing
The Party Connection, Inc.
Christopher Penta and Eileen Holzman
Phoenix Foods, Inc.
Planet Fitness
David Pogorelc
Post
Putnam Associates
Peter Quinlan
Tom Quinlan



Radeberger Gruppe
Reeds, Inc
Richard and Leanne Riley
Francis and Lisa Robinson
Laurence J. Rossi Esq.
Rubix
Rustic Crust
Timothy and Anne Marie Samway
Richard and Marilyn Santagati
Lisa Scaglione
Greg Schmidt
Service Pumping & Drain - NEP
Fred P. Shaheen
Peter and Margaret Shaheen
Stephen Shaheen
Robert and Linda Sheehan
Thomas Sheehan
William and Judith Sherry
Balbir and Neelam Sihag
Thomas Sipsey
Lisa and Murray Smith
Jeffrey and Pamela Soltes
Mark Spencer
Charlie and Jamie Sposato
James Stamatos
Stephen E. and Patricia Stapinski
John and Ellen Sullivan
Sullivan Bille
Clyde and Jan Sylvia
Jadihel Taveras
Team Zingales
Frank and Kathleen Terranova
Torromeo Industries, Inc.
Tripoli Bakery & Pizza
University Of Massachusetts Lowell
Utz Quality Foods, Inc
Walmart
Robert E. Webster
The White Fund, Inc.
Winn Companies
Charles and Elizabeth Wolf
George Yfantopulos
Ray and Nancy Zemlin
Lina Zhong

$500+
3M Touch Systems Inc
ACH
Amoskeag Beverages, LLC
Andover Dermatology, P.C
Dorothy Anger
Larry Ardito and Linda Carpenter
Arpiarian-Holister Family Fund
Alexander Asch and Rhonda Fogle
Maria and Marco Aviles
Dawn Ballou
Diane and Mark Barrett
Joseph Basile
Christopher Bischke
BNY Mellon
Joseph and Diane Bourque 
John and Elaine Burke

Shanna Cahalane
Tom and Mary Callahan
Kathy Carter
Michael Castonguay
Central Catholic High School
Central Rivers Power
Candice Choh DeFonso
Conlon Products
Anna Maria and Stephen Cortner
Carl Croce
John Cuddy
Dalton & Finegold
Christopher and Sheryl Doherty
James Drew
Drive Custom Fit
Daniel and Amelia Feinberg
Fink Family Fund
Gregory and Carolyn Finlay
Paul and Laurie Fraser
Alan and Deborah Freedman
Rory Gallivan
Anne and Bill Ganzenmuller
Richard Gill
Jonathan and Kim Glesmann
Great West Financial
James and Nancy Greeley
Alan and Cathy Greene
Shane Hamel
Timothy Hart and Jennifer Looney
Holy Family Hospital
Joan Howland and William Webber
David and Nola Imrie
Dave and Kate Jagger
Joel and Amy Janovsky
Jet Blue
Barbara Johnson
JP Morgan
Frank and Amy Kenneally
Roland and Karen Kim
Davor Kvaternik
Lawrence Bar Assocation
Margaret Leavitt
Frank and Angela Leone
Levis Companies, Inc.
Miguel Lopez and  
      Rosanna Zingales-Lopez
Christopher Mamos
Jason Martinez
Troy Medeiros
Francisco Mejia and Lindsey Peeples
Micdletsex Glass
Charles Michalopoulos
Constance and Brian Millard
Brien Moriarty
Mike and Kristen Morris, Jr.
Michael and Dorothy Murgia
Nature’s Bakery
North Point Realty Development, Inc.
Alberto N. Nunez Jr.
Charles O’Connor
David and Jaclyn Olivieri
One Energy
James Kenneth Oppenheim

Lizary Ortiz
Donna Pallone
Ari and Jennifer Perkins 
Charitable Fund
Kevin and Anne Duffey Phelan
Stanley Phillips
Elizabeth and Vin Pisacreta
David and Alison Polanco
James and Amy Regan
David Reichert
Michael and Judy Rich
Catherine Rielly
Brad Rinklin
Donald and Abbe Ritchie
Frank and Julie Rizzo
Robert Lee Charitable Fund
Maria Rodriguez
Keith and MaryBeth Sampson
The Savings Bank
Jarek Sawczuk
Seneca Beverage
Service Center of Greater 
Lawrence
Brendan and Colleen Smith
Smucker’s
Angel Soto
Christopher and Joyce Sullivan
Tomlinson & Hatch, LLC
David and Carol Tringali
Trinitarian Congretional Church
Wilson Ventura
VMware Foundation
James White
Wiley Publishing
Joe and Erin Wilkie
Woburn Pediatric Associates, LLP
Mindy Wogan
Robert Zinck



Memorial 
Roland Baker
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore G 
Bardwell
William Bateman
Amara Juliann Belkus
Joseph & Theresa Bourque
Ryan Bourque
John Bryant
Thomas Burke
Bruce Burnham
Rita Clark
Alex Coe
“Goldie” Conway
James Daly
Maureen Defrancesco
Bill DeLuca Jr.
Leonard Driscoll
Jack Elliott
Megan Evans
Dorothy Gabriel
Julio Gererrero
Bert Hammel
Wilbur Hixon
John Iannazzo
Sam Isaacson
Ralph D. Kilfoyle
Labonte Family
Christopher Lafond
Peter Lewis
Richard & Betty Lindsay
Jeannie Melucci
Tim Meyers
Sandra & Richard Milstone
Arthur Moriarty
Mr and Mrs. Daniel Murphy Jr.
Daniel Perreault Nakajima
Carolyn O’Keefe
Ronald Palladino
John Pallone
Drania Perruccio
Albert & Maruerite Perrault
Stephen Querzoli

Jeremiah Milbank Society
The Jeremiah Milbank Society is a national recognition 
program for individuals who give unrestricted individual gifts 
of $10,000 or more to a local Boys & Girls Club.

Anonymous 
Ray and Janet Benvenuti
Douglas and Diana Berthiaume
Donald Bulens and Lynne Capozzi
John and Robin Butler
Dermod and Claire Cavanaugh
Thomas Costello and Kary Robertson
Kathleen DeLuca 
William P. and Marion DeLuca
Ellen Gable George 
Mark and Jill Garvin
Ronald and Janis Hill
Tom and Laura Jordan
James and Linda Kistler
Richard and Paula Long
Kevin and Tracy McGovern
Tom and Gail McNaughton
Victor J. Mill III
Gerald and Lyn Mulligan 
Eugene and Judith Reilly 
James and Eileen Rullo 
Geoff and Amy Schembechler 
Catherine and Scott Stecher
Joseph and Donna Wadland 
Dee Webster
Roberta Wilson
 

The Heritage Club
The Heritage Club celebrates and recognizes those who 
have named the Boys & Girls Club of Lawrence as a 
beneficiary in their will or estate plan, 401K/IRA plan, 
insurance policy or other life income gift arrangement 
such as a charitable gift annuity or charitable trust. 
We hold in high esteem the following benefactors 
who, through provisions in their estate plan, have 
demonstrated their charitable leadership and sustaining 
gifts to the club.

Steven Druth
James and Kathleen Edholm
Michael Harkins 
Ronald & Janis Hill
Ted and Holly Jenkins
Tom and Laura Jordan
Louise P. and John H. MacMillan IV
Timothy and Anne Marie Samway
Richard and Marilyn Santagati
Greg and Sheila Serrao
Paul and Diane Tower Honorarium

Adrian Ayala
Dr. & Mrs. John Bassett
Amy Callahan
Nicole Callahan
Chrissy and Andrew Chaban
Arlene Demento
Patricia DeRoche
Tripp Doherty
Rosemarie Doucette
Patricia Gannon
GemLine
William Grant
Tommy Grella
Guilmette Middle School
Paul & Irene Harrington
Tim Hart
Jonathan Issaacson
Steve Kelley
Maureen Kelley
Linda & Jim Kistler
Karen Kravchuk
Lou Luciano
Andrea Nahigian
Cindy Parnagian
Sarah Penfield
Bill Perocchi
Tom Quinlan
Billy Robertson
The Rosa Family
Joseph & Elaine Ruscitti
Tim and Anne Marie Samway
Carly Segal
Grant & Claudia Soltes
Lauren  Spencer & Bryan Azabatta
Phyllis Unger
Anita Worden
Larry Yameen

Memorial Gifts and Honoraria
Memorial gifts are a respectful way to remember a friend or loved 
one while making a difference to the youth of our community. An 
honorarium is a gift given in acknowledgement of gratitude or esteem.

Gifts of Recognition

Josephine Scalin
Norman M Shack
Robert Sheehan
Catherine Yameen
Steve Zappala



Everyday, the hundreds of children who stream 
through the front doors of the Boys & Girls Club of 
Lawrence are welcomed by staff members who are 
like family. Youth members are greeted by name, 
quizzed about their recent test or sporting event, and 
embraced in a culture of hope and high expectations.

Our staff is the crucial piece that turns activities 
and programs into stepping stones toward 
academic success, healthy lifestyles, and community 
involvement. Their knowledge of the city of Lawrence, 
schools, Hispanic culture, and club history and 
tradition form the basis for lifelong, life-changing 
relationships with our members. Nearly half of our 
staff members are alumni of the club, with up to 55 
years of service! This consistency creates a stable 
home-away-from-home, where each child can rely on 
a caring adult for encouragement in setting goals and 
the hard work required to achieve them.

Manny Ayala
Director of Operations

Amy Brown
Assistant Director of Education

Stephanie Cabrera
Director of Technology  

Kathy Cuevas
Arts Coordinator

Rebecca Dixon
Program Coordinator 

Markus Fischer
Executive Director

Suzanne Fischer
Volunteer Coordinator

Paul Grand Pre
Chief Development Officer

Noemi Hernandez
Social Recreation Director

Amanda Hinchcliffe
Director of Program Services

Sarah Hogue 
Director of Special Events 

Rhonda Kapelson
Accountant

Karen Kravchuk
Director of Education

Scott Lucid 
Aquatics Director

Shennamu Nagle
Communications & Development 
Coordinator

Jody Raineri
Teen Director

Our Staff

Billy Robertson
Associate Director

Manny Sanchez
Assistant Athletic Director

Dale Seamans
Grant Manager
 
Stephanie Sullivan
Director of Program Services
 
Mabel Vargas
Social Worker

Chris Vasquez
Athletic Director

Teresa Veras
Water Street Registrar



136 Water Street
Lawrence, MA 01841
978-683-2747
www.lawrencebgc.com

This report was made possible through the donated services of 
Pannos Marketing and the Poor Family/Flagship Press.

We have made every effort to include those making gifts of $500 or more 
between July 1, 2021 and June 30, 2022.  We regret any errors or omissions, 
and request that you report corrections to Paul Grand Pre at 978-683-2747, 
ext. 118 or pgrandpre@lawrencebgc.com.

Stay Connected!
Boys & Girls Club of Lawrence

 BGCL

bgclawrence

Boys & Girls Club of Lawrence


